
From: denisekeen@kssolutions.com.au <denisekeen@kssolutions.com.au>
Sent: Friday, July 9, 2021 4:18:23 PM
To: Rebecca Englund <Rebecca.Englund@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: Trish Chaney <Trish.Chaney@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: Hugo's Restaurant | MOD2021-0314 | Objection

Hi Rebecca

On behalf of Greater Manly Resident’s Forum I have lodged our objection to the above modification to 
Hugo’s Restaurant.  I have attached the GMRF objection on letterhead and officially signed by myself as 
Chair, for completeness.

Thank you for your attention.

Kind Regards,

D
0411 606 275

Denise Keen - Chairperson

All Residents of Manly Ward welcome!

www.gmrf.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManlyResidentsForum/
+61 411 606 275
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Cl 21- The proposed modification to extend the outdoor restaurant will increase the environmental risks and 
impacts associated with the construction and operational phases.  Avoidance of impacts is preferable to mitigation 
measures. 
 
Cl 22 - The proposed extension of the upper deck would overlap the public area on the lower deck.  The Application 
states: “The planter box had made this area of the deck generally inaccessible to the public and there is no loss of 
accessible public space as a result.”  The large planter box is an unnecessary obstruction that could be removed to 
restore public access in this area of the deck.   
 
The focus of the proposal is on expanding the deck area of the outdoor restaurant.  However, the impact on the 
public use associated with the boardwalk is not adequately considered.  Manly Wharf attracts thousands of visitors 
and residents throughout the year and it is important that the public use of the boardwalk is taken into account 
and given due weight. 
 
Cl 26 The proposed extension of the outdoor deck to north west will not protect or enhance views from the public 
boardwalk. 
 
In relation to the previous application, this was approved subject to a condition incorporating several amendments, 
including:  

• No new piles are permitted. 
• The removal of the northern extension of the existing outdoor seating area. 
• Deletion of all proposed planter boxes. 

 
This modification seeks to remove the condition and replace the above amendments as follows: 

• The addition of 10 new piles. 
• Extension of the deck to the north and north west. 
• A single planter box on the lower deck to be removed. 

 
The proposed amendments seek to reinstate aspects that were rejected as part of the previous application.  
These aspects were rejected on reasonable grounds and provide further justification for refusing the proposed 
modification.   
 
On the above basis Greater Manly Residents Forum strongly objects to the proposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Signed by Denise Keen – Chairperson  
on behalf of 
Greater Manly Residents’ Forum Committee, Members and Residents 
 
Denise Keen - Chairperson 
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